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3 March 2023 
By email 

NSW Law Reform Commission 
Department of Communities and Justice 
Locked Bag 5000 
Parramatta NSW 2124 
Australia 
 
Commission Secretary  
nswl-lrc@justice.nsw.gov.au 
 

 
Preliminary submission to the review:  

Review of serious road crime NSW 
 
 
Dear Secretary 
 
The Aboriginal Legal Service (NSW/ACT) Limited (“ALS”) thanks you for the opportunity to 
provide a preliminary submission on the NSW Law Reform Commission’s review of Serious 
Road Crime, particularly provisions of the Crimes Act 1900 (NSW) (‘the Review’).  
 
The ALS is a proud Aboriginal Community Controlled Organisation and the peak legal 
services provider to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander men, women and children in NSW 
and the ACT. The ALS currently undertakes legal work in criminal law, children’s care and 
protection law and family law. We have 26 offices in 21 locations across NSW and the ACT, 
and we assist Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people through representation in court, 
advice and information, as well as providing broader support programs and undertaking 
policy and law reform work.  
 
We provide the following in our capacity as an Aboriginal Community Controlled 
Organisation constantly fighting to improve access to justice for all Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people.  
 
Unfortunately, due to staffing constraints and movement we are unable to provide a 
detailed submission to the Review at this stage. However, we have had the opportunity to 
read and do endorse the submission of the NSW Bar Association, dated 23 February 2023.    
 
We also take this opportunity to highlight the disproportionate and unjust impact of 
mandatory disqualification periods and the restriction on the application of section 10 of the 






